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I hope that you have been able to attend at least one of the Community Lenten 
Services that our church has been hosting since Ash Wednesday. It is always a joy 
to meet our brothers and sisters in Christ from the Franklin area churches; for me, 
hearing the preaching of other pastors is a real learning experience as well. Itôs an 
area that I feel I need to work on, and I take your thoughts and feedback to heart 
after each worship.  

In case you missed the announcement in worship a couple of Sundays ago, I also wanted to let 
you know that I have been accepted to the Doctor of Ministry program at Pittsburgh Theological Seminary. I 
am waiting for the school to send me a letter of intent to enroll, and the syllabi for the first two classes. I will 
be out of the office and the pulpit from Sunday, June 11 through Sunday, June 25 for on-site classes in Pitts-
burgh. Because the degree Iôve chosen focuses on parish ministry, I am required to have a committee of three 
congregation members to provide support, encouragement, and feedback on assignments. Robert Meredith, 
Kathryn Padgett, and Kaye Weaver have graciously agreed to assist in this capacity, and I covet your prayers. 
 Before I close, I would like to personally invite you to join me in leading worship at East Pavilion on 
April 29 at 3:00 p.m. It is always rewarding to worship with the residents, who are very appreciative.   

      Joyfully and with love in Christ,        
      L˛ʢ 

REVEREND LOU VENTURA 

We are a community of believers called by God to live humbly in the spirit of 

Christ and to act as His voice and hands in our world.  

One Great Hour of Sharing 
By Benjamin Matteson, Invitation and Outreach Team 
Lead 
 

Our next giving opportunity is the denomina-
tionôs One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS). 
As with prior years, Presbyterians have joined 
with millions of other Christians through One 
Great Hour of Sharing to share Godôs love with 
people experiencing need. Our gifts support 
ministries of disaster response, refugee assis-
tance and resettlement and community develop-

ment  
that help people find safe refuge, start new lives and work together to strength-
en their families and communities. 
 

The Presbyterian Hunger Program receives 36% of undesignated gifts, while 
Self-Development of People and Presbyterian Disaster Assistance each re-
ceives 32%. OGHS began Sunday, March 19, and the offering will be collect-
ed on Easter Sunday, April 16. Please give generously, as always, remember-
ing our charge: We are a community of believers, called by God, to live hum-
bly in the spirit of Christ and to act as his voice and hands in our world.  
 

Keep an eye out for more information through bulletin inserts and announce-
ments. Thank you in advance for your generous giving. If you have any ques-
tions as always feel free to contact me. 



Our next Circle Meeting is April 4, at 10am, in Brenner Hall.  
We are studying Lesson Seven on Page 68 in your study book.  
As we continue to study who Jesus is, this month we learn about 
the missing years of Jesus and information about the diversity of 
early Christianity. 
 

Our project for March and continuing into April is to assist with 
the Community Lenten Services. Many thanks to all who pre-
pared, served, and cleaned up from our Wednesday in March.  

          You are awesome! 
 

Thanks to Carol Holland and Pat Griffin who helped clean out the kitchen pantry, the 
refrigerators and the storage closet.  Thanks to Harry Christie for fixing our laminate in the kitchen too.  
 

See page 4 for information on the Spring Gathering! 
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PRAYER REQUESTS 

¢ƻ ŀŘŘ ƻǊ ǊŜƳƻǾŜ ŀ ƴŀƳŜ ƻǊ ǘƻ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ 
ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ 

ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜΦ  
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PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN  
By Vivian Christie, FPC Presbyterian Women Moderator 

Mary Annette Dunn, friend of 
Lauren Harper, bypass surgery 

Isaiah Baggett 
Friend of Deloris Joyner 

Polly Edwards, sister-in-law of 
Katherine Weaver/Kaye Weaverôs 
aunt 

Karen McNair, sister of Jimmie and 
Terry Roseôs neighbor, inoperable 
bone cancer 

Betty and Don Fisher, Don ill 
with Hodgkinôs lymphoma 

Melvin and Barbara Gray 
Health, closing Franklin home 

Doug Ventura 
Ron Venturaôs brother 

Hugh Coleman, lung cancer, friend 
of Deloris Joyner 

Rosalind Cutchins 
Exec. Dir. of the Childrenôs Cen-
ter 

Larry Jamerson 
Jackie Cutchinôs brother, colon and 
lung cancer, improving 

Rev. Marian Carmichael 
Diagnosed with breast cancer 

Billy Lassiter 
Cousin of Linwood Drake, cancer 

Mary Bridges 
Health issues 

Estelle Edwards 
Kaye Weaverôs aunt 

Peggy, Ray Terrellôs aunt, breast 
cancer 

Linda Morgan, sister of Ray Terrell, 
upcoming surgeries 

Charlie Lupton Wayne & Earlene Sprouse 

Jerry Cutchin, father-in-law of 
Jackie Cutchin, in East Pavilion, 
Room 150, EP East 

Katherine Weaver 
mobility and back pain issues, pneu-
monia 

Dee Council, neighbor of Kaye 
Weaver, gall bladder surgery last 
week 

Ruth Gall, mother of Jimmie & Ter-
ry Rosesôs daughter-in-law, stroke and 
pneumoniaðdoing well! 

The Family of Ed Cotton, 
brother of Jimmie and Terry 
Roseôs neighbor, passed away last 
week 

Ameshia Warren and her mother, 
Yvonne Grant, spot found on 
Yvonneôs lung (Ameshia is a friend/co
-worker of Tiffany Matteson) 

Betty Jackson, mother of Car-
olyn Pollard (friend of the Chris-
ties), open heart surgery this week 

High School Senior at Southampton 
Academy, volleyball team helper of 
Rebecca Harper, father died unex-
pectedly 

The Family of Randy Harrell, 
neighbor of the Roses; mother 
Leona passed away 

Kaye Weaverôs cousin, waiting on 
biopsy results 

The Family of Bobby Varmette, whose mother passed away last week 
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ASSISTING WITH WORSHIP IN APRIL 
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          Average 
       New         Worship       Total  Total 
Month    Members         Attendance     Offering              Expenses 
January 0  31   $10,385.33   $11,866.34  

February 0  34   $6,913.00              $8,713.21 

March 0  00   $  $ 

April 0    00   $  $  

May 0    00   $  $ 

June            0                       00                   $                                $ 

July   0  00   $    $ 

Aug 0  00   $  $ 

Sept 0  00   $  $ 

Oct 0  00   $  $ 

Nov 0  00   $  $ 

Dec 0  00   $  $ 

2 Ben and Tiffany Matteson                                                                                                               Robert Meredith 

9 Robert Meredith and Ray Terrell 

16 Asa Johnson and Jim Vasoti 

23 John and Pat Griffin 

30 Harry Christie and Frank Padgett 

2017 CHURCH  

SNAPSHOT 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARIES, AND OTHER CELEBRATIONS 

23 Robert Meredith 
30 Carlton Cutchin 

24 Steven & Amy Thomas 

 

LECTOR 
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SESSION UPDATE 
The FPC Session did not meet in March. 

News Briefs  

Stop Hunger Now Meal Packing Event at 

First Hampton PC April 25 

You are invited to the presbytery-wide Stop Hunger Now meal 

packing event on Tuesday, April 25th (exact time still to be deter-

mined) at First Presbyterian Church Hampton just before the quar-

terly PEVA meeting.  

Volunteers are needed to set up and take down packaging stations 

and equipment, fill bins with raw ingredients, scoop ingredients in-

to meal bags, weigh and seal the bags, box and stack them on pal-

lets, and load the pallets and equipment onto a truck. 

Funds are currently being gathered (and donations are accepted) to cover the cost of the materials ($2,944.00) 

for 10,152 meals (approximately 29 cents per meal).  

Stop Hunger Now distributes food and other life-saving aid to vul-

nerable children and families around the world, endeavoring to 

help end world hunger. They package and ship meals to feed peo-

ple in need through community-supported meal-packaging pro-

grams like this one that engage half a million volunteers per year. 

Everyone is invitedðletôs pack 10,152 meals! If you are interested 

in attending, let Pastor Lou know so we can get a carpool or cara-

van together. 

PW Spring Gathering April 29 
The PEVA PW (Presbyterian Women) will hold their annual Spring 

Gathering on Saturday, April 29,  at First PC Portsmouth  (515 Court 

St., Olde Towne), starting at 9:15 AM. The theme is ñMission Work,ò 

and the Rev. Steve Frazier will lead worship. Notify Vivian Christie 

or Pastor Lou if you would like to attend. 
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News Briefs  

Community Lenten Services 

Franklin Presbyterian Church will be the host church 
for all of the 2017 Community Lenten Services. 

 
March 1 ï April 5, 2017 

 
Schedule 

12:00 ï 12:30 Lunch 
12:30 ï 1:00  Worship 
1:00 ï 1:30 Lunch 

 
Offering: Cooperative Ministry 

 

 

 

Volunteers are needed each week to: 

�x�� Be a resource for lunch leaders in Brenner Hall 

�x�� Be a resource for worship leaders and participants  

 

3/1/17 HSUMC HSUMC 

3/8/17 Franklin PC Franklin PC 

3/15/17 Emmanuel Episcopal Emmanuel Episcopal 

3/22/17 Fellowship Around the  

Word Church 

Fellowship Around the  

Word Church 

3/29/17 St. Jude Catholic St. Jude Catholic 

4/5/17 Franklin Baptist Franklin Baptist 


